
tion. The outstanding development in 1957 had been the launching of thiccampaigns for the eradication of malaria. The Director-General also referred
to the growing emphasis in WHO'sQ work on the co-ordination of researchi.He mentioned as examples studies being carried out on the control oftuberculosis, on the epidemology of leprosy, on sylvatic plague, on rabies andon brucellosis. One of the most pressing immediate needs continued to bethe strengthening of national health services, especially the development oftraining facilities. During 1957, over one hundred international teachingpersonnel had been provided and over one thousand fellowships awarded.

Several delegates reported on the satisfactory progress which had beenmade in combating tuberculosis and leprosy. In Africa in particular, wherethere were some two million persons affectcd with leprosy, it seemed likelythat in the near future ail cases would be under regular treatmcnt. In flic sameregion, where some twenty million people werc affected by yaws, thirteenmillion of the population in endcmic areas had been examincd and more thanseven million treated. It was possible that yaws could be cradicated in Africain the near future. It was reported that since 1954 no cases of smallpox hadoccurred ln North America, Mexico, Central America or the Caribbcan, andthat there was a considerable reduction in incidence ini South America. Therewas considerable discussion of the need to provide adequate training facilitiesfor physicians, nurses and auxiliary health personnel, which continued to beone of the chief problemns facing public health administrations, particularly
in tic less well-dc-veloped countries.

The elevcntlh Assembly adopted unanimously (for flic first time inWHO's history) an effective working budget for 1959 of $1 4.3 million. Itcallcd for a study of the possibility of cradicating smallpox and consîdercd, thcrole which WH{O should play in the fields of atomic energy researchi and
cancer researchi.

The Assembly adoptcd a sixtecn-power resolution (co-sponsorcd byCanada) which emphasizcd thc importance of avoiding duplication, in thcfield of thc peaceful uses of atomic energy, of thc activities of Uic Inter-national Atomic Encrgy Agency, Uic Unitcd Nations Scientific Conimittee onthc Effccts of ýAtomic Radiation, and oUicr Spccialîzcd Agencies, as wellas competent non-governmcntal organizations. It cncouraged Uic Director-Gencral to expedite negotiations with Uic IAEA for a draft agreement ofco-operation and requested Uic Executive Board to establish a comniittce tobe available for consultation by Uic Director-General for furUier negotiations
with Uic IAEA.-

Part of WHO's work is administcred Uirough its six regional coninittces,each dealing with Uic hcalUi problems of its own geographical region. ]3yspecial arrangement these responsibilities in thc American region are delegatedto Uic Pan-American Hcalth Organization (PAHO), which, under Uic nameof Uic Pan-American Sanitary Orgaization, was originally establishccj in1902. The fiftccnth Pan-American Sanitary Conference (which pcr1formed Uicfunctions of Uic WHO Regional Comznittcc for Uic Anicricas) was held inSan Juan, Puerto Rico, from September 21 to October 3, 1958. It wasattcnded by delegates from Uic 21 member states of PAHO and by an


